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“�I can’t remember all the 
names, but I remember 
the smiling faces of each 
person who came to  
assist—and I thank 
God for each and every 
one. Each a lifeline.”

  – A GRATEFUL FAMILY MEMBER

OUR MISSION
To simply improve care

OUR VISION
To be recognized as a 
Center of Excellence in 
providing and catalyzing 
world-class advanced 
illness care
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DEAR FRIENDS AND SUPPORTERS,

Capital Caring spent 2016 “Leading the Way” in advanced illness 
care, because so much of what we accomplished over the past year was 
groundbreaking, innovative, and expansive. For example, we opened 
the 14-bed Capital Caring Center DC, the District of Columbia’s 
first hospital-based hospice inpatient facility. We helped develop and 
implement a brand new, state-of-the-art electronic medical record and 
billing system to improve the care we provide. And we expanded our 
service area by opening a new office serving the greater Richmond 
area and formalizing our partnership with West Virginia Caring.

None of this would have been possible without your generous, loyal 
support. Your gifts of time, talent, and treasure are more than just 
valued. They are essential. Medicare reimbursement and insurance 
coverage for hospice care is well below the actual costs of delivering 
care, and without contributions and volunteer support, we simply 
could not provide the world-class quality services that Capital Caring 
has come to represent.

Behind the contributions and hours of volunteer service we receive, is 
your solid belief in the hospice mission. We know this because gifts 
frequently include personal notes, like the one you’ll find on page 
5 of this report. Many of you have seen the difference hospice can 
make for loved ones near the end of life, and in the lives of families 
and friends, so you contribute – as an expression of thanks and also 

so that others may benefit from Capital Caring’s services. It is this 
faith, energy, and commitment that moves us forward on the path 
established in 1977 by our founder, Dr. Josefina Magno. She believed 
that life’s final chapter can and should be treated with grace and 
dignity. This is how your gifts, your volunteer hours, and your  
encouragement in so many different forms reaffirm the power of  
our mission and the power of every individual.

To all of you who have supported us in so many ways, thank you! We 
are truly, truly grateful. Never doubt for a moment the value of your 
individual effort. Together, you make a tremendous difference in the 
lives of those we are privileged to serve.

Sincerely yours,

Malene Davis, MBA, MSN, RN, CHPN
President and CEO

message from Malene



Capital Caring  
    2016 vital statistics

 6,980
HOSPICE PATIENTS SERVED

 1,131
AVERAGE DAILY NUMBER  
OF HOSPICE PATIENTS

 84
�AVERAGE NUMBER OF DAYS  
PATIENTS RECEIVE HOSPICE CARE

 733
STAFF MEMBERS

 1,002
VOLUNTEERS

 2,031,105
MILES TRAVELED BY STAFF 
PROVIDING CARE

 82,954
HOURS WORKED BY VOLUNTEERS

 61
PEDIATRIC PATIENTS

 5,351
�BEREAVED CHILDREN AND ADULTS 
RECEIVED GRIEF COUNSELING

 302
POINT OF HOPE BEREAVEMENT  
CAMP ATTENDEES

 3,379,394
TOTAL CHARITY CARE PROVIDED 200

PATIENTS SERVED BY 
CHARITY CARE

 1,862
PALLIATIVE CARE PATIENTS 
SERVED

 7,627
PALLIATIVE CARE VISITS
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Dear Capital Caring,
I’m writing this letter in hopes that someone can 
express my gratitude to several members of your staff. 
In April of this year my father, John Lloyd Carter, 
died. Born and raised in Arlington, he was a life-long 
resident of Northern Virginia, eventually settling in 
Fairfax City. He remained a quiet, hard-working man 
who kept his own counsel. Diagnosed with brain cancer 
at 82 years of age, he never flinched – only telling the 
doctors, my brothers, and me that he “…wanted to go 
home.”  There wasn’t going to be any alternative.

Having no idea what to expect given the diagnosis, 
only that we were going to do whatever it took, for as 
long as it would take, we settled in to making it happen. 
I won’t lie: we read all the scenarios we could find 
and wondered just how we were going to undertake 
something like this on our own.

And the first thing I realized was that 
we were not alone.
Capital Caring at every step of the way assisted us 
in seeing to our father’s well-being. He was at home, 
surrounded by his grandchildren when he felt up to 
it, and comfortable in his own thoughts during times 
of reflection. We too spent our final days with our 
father in a setting that promoted an easy, familiar 
relationship that I’m not sure would have been possible 
in any other situation. Our gratitude is immeasurable.

The nurse, a young fellow whose name I don’t recall, 
who was there as we brought my dad home, and again 
on that last night;

Pam in TeleCaring, who called twice a day every day 
and made sure that we were okay, and that I had 
everything I needed to care for my dad;

The social workers Brooke and Leila, who visited my 
dad, putting him at ease while doing the same for me;

Dr. Emily, MD, who brought clarity to the situation 
and allowed me to focus and look at it with a sense of 
confidence that had, up until then, felt untested;

And of course, Amanda, RN. From the beginning 
she made every aspect of what we were (trying) to do 
seem manageable. She looked my father in the eyes 
and conveyed to him a sense of being well taken care 
of. She rolled up her sleeves when it got messy; sat and 
talked things out with me when it couldn’t have been 
more greatly appreciated. I will always remember what 
she did for us.

I arrive at Capital Caring’s Falls Church office to make 
a financial donation that I know will be put to good 
use. I leave this letter behind in the hopes that all of 
those people, and everyone here, can read this and 
know that in the moments that really matter, you and 
the work that you provide translate into some of the 
best moments a person will come across in a lifetime.

Sincerely,

Richard Alan Carter

John Carter holding his son, Richard Alan Carter
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In 2016, Capital Caring expanded its world-class 
hospice and palliative care services yet again with 
the opening of a new inpatient center located at 
Providence Hospital in Northeast DC. The 14-bed 
unit features private rooms, a family kitchen, nursing 
station, and waiting area – all within a comfortable, 
home-like setting.

The center started accepting patients after a special 
opening ceremony and blessing presided over by 
Cardinal Donald Wuerl, Archbishop of Washington, 
on March 15. The celebration reflected the innovative 
collaboration of Capital Caring and Providence 
Hospital to improve care for residents of the District 
of Columbia by making an inpatient hospice center 
available for a significantly underserved community. 

CAPITAL CARING CENTER I WASHINGTON, DC  
OPENING CELEBRATION

Above, Left: Cutting the ribbon to the new Capital Caring Center are (left to right): Dan D’Agostino, Jr., Capital Caring Board of Trustees; Cardinal Donald Wuerl; 
Malene Davis; Duane Erwin, Interim President and CEO, Providence Hospital; and Sister Suzanne Baumgertner, Daughters of Charity. Above, Right: Celebratory 
ribbon-cutting ceremony was held to announce the new Capital Caring Center | Greenbelt. Those cutting the ribbon were (left to right): Altonia Garrett (Executive Director, 
Capital Caring’s Prince George’s County neighborhood), David Harrington (President and CEO, Prince George’s County Chamber of Commerce), Malene Davis, President 
and CEO, Capital Caring), Ben Steffen (Maryland Health Care Commission), Todd Turner (Prince George’s County Council Member), Reverend Damien John (Senior Pastor,  
Seabrook Seventh Day Adventist Church), and Tom Koutsoumpas (Chair, Capital Caring Board of Trustees)
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CAPITAL CARING EXPANDS  
SERVICE AREA – SOUTH & WEST

2016 was a year of expansion for 
Capital Caring. We continued 
simply improving care for the 
communities and neighborhoods 
we have long-served, and we also 
expanded our reach by opening 
an office in Richmond. Our 
service area now extends as far 
south as the North Carolina 
border – and we could not be 
more honored to provide the 
same world-class service we’ve 
offered to residents near our 
nation’s capital to those who call 
Virginia’s capital “home” as well.

Capital Caring also finalized its partnership 
agreement with West Virginia Caring, our 
sister organization serving the north-central 
region of the Mountaineer State. Malene 
Davis began her career at West Virginia 
Caring’s predecessor organization, Hospice 
Care Corporation, and the organizations 
have enjoyed an unofficial partnership 
for the past decade – each offering the 
other guidance, support, and assistance in 
developing best practices to ensure all those 
who need access to quality end-of-life care 
receive it. The agreement that went into effect 
at the end of 2016 formalized the reporting 
structure between both organizations, with 
Malene Davis now serving as President and 
CEO of both organizations.

In total, with our expansion into Richmond 
and West Virginia, Capital Caring is now the 
largest and oldest hospice and palliative care 
provider in the entire mid-Atlantic region! 
Our more than 700 employees and more 
than 1,000 volunteers serve an area greater 
than 17,000 square miles. We at Capital 
Caring owe a tremendous debt of gratitude 

to all those who have supported us – our 
donors, partners, and officials throughout 
Virginia and West Virginia. It is because of 
the amazing community support we’ve been 
so fortunate to receive, combined with an 
understanding on the part of county and 
state officials of the importance of expanding 
access to hospice care, that Capital Caring is 
blessed to have seen such remarkable growth.

7
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LEADING THE WAY IN MEDICAL  
RECORD MANAGEMENT
Maintaining medical record security, especially for a highly mobile clinical staff, is 
a priority at Capital Caring. Back in 2015, we determined we needed to upgrade our 
Electronic Medical Record (EMR) and billing system.

For the past two years, Capital Caring has been working with MUMMS® Software on 
the design of a brand new, innovative platform that will meet the needs of hospice 
care providers. Our intent was to provide our clinical staff caregivers exactly what they 
need to do their jobs and to ensure we adhere to our mission to simply improve care.

Today, we are the “beta” site for the new software – called Hummingbird® – which 
was rolled out to all of our neighborhoods last year. Over time, we anticipate 
other hospices across the country will embrace this new digital platform to meet 
their patients’ needs as well. After all, it is faster and easier for staff to use when 
documenting clinical notes at the bedside on their notebook personal computers, 
and it’s cloud-based – which means our clinical teams can more easily access their 
notes anytime from any location.

We are grateful to our partners at MUMMS for their commitment and dedication 
to our work and to ensuring all the families who turn to us are cared for by teams 
using the most innovative and updated record-keeping technology.
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Above: Rev. Dr. Tyrone Pitts, Capital Caring Board of Trustees, welcomes community leaders to the Interfaith  
Breakfast on April 12; Capital Caring staff and volunteers on Capitol Hill during Advocacy Day, April 13;  
Clifford Barnes (left) is presented with the Capital Caring Community Impact Award by Malene Davis 
and Tom Koutsoumpas, Capital Caring Board of Trustees Chair, for his work to support the opening of the 
Capital Caring Center | Washington, DC.

ACCELERATING ACCESS TO CARE: 
2016 HOSPICE COMES TO WASHINGTON

Capital Caring celebrated the ninth annual 
Hospice Comes to Washington event with an 
expanded program that bridged community 
outreach, advocacy, and awareness building to 
further its goal of increasing access to hospice 
and palliative care in the District of Columbia. 

The three-day convening, held April 12-14, included an Interfaith 
Breakfast and Community Care Forum at the Pennsylvania Avenue 
Baptist Church in Southeast DC, an Advocacy Day on Capitol Hill, 
and a networking reception and celebration at the Hotel Monaco. 
More than 200 community partners, healthcare advocates, business 
representatives, faith leaders, and policymakers participated in the 
event to raise awareness of the need to support patients and families 
facing advanced illness.  
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TO OUR AMAZING VOLUNTEERS thank you

Volunteers and staff “show 
the flag” for Capital Caring 
at the 2016 Memorial Day 
Parade in Washington, DC. 

Veteran volunteers honor 
hospice patient Captain Mary 
Lou Calene, USN Ret. 

Volunteer George Ashley 
makes TeleCaring phone calls 
to patient families to ensure 
they have everything they need.
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Compassionate volunteers are the heart and soul of Capital Caring. Our organization was founded 
by volunteers and continues to rely on their generosity and commitment to offer a caring, cost-effective 
program. We are blessed to be supported by more than 1,000 volunteers throughout our service area. 

Staff and volunteers mark the 
September 2016 launch of the 
Pet Peace of Mind® program 
organization-wide.

Capital Caring volunteer 
assists little camper at 
Point of Hope Camp 
Fredericksburg, held at 
Glasgow Farm.

11



12  |  2016 CAPITAL CARING ANNUAL REPORT

KIWANIS CLUB OF ARLINGTON
The Kiwanis Club of Arlington has been a long-time, loyal supporter of Capital 
Caring’s children’s bereavement program. Since 1980, the club has donated more 
than $51,000. Capital Caring Arlington neighborhood Executive Director the  
Rev. Carolyn Richar accepts a February 2016 grant check from Paul Lanzillotta, 
Kiwanis Grants Committee Chair, and Julia Wright, Kiwanis Club President.

TO OUR WONDERFUL DONORS thank you

ROY ROGERS
Since 1997, three Springfield, Virginia-area Roy Rogers 
restaurants have collected coins dropped by their 
customers in jars – marked “Capital Caring” and strate-
gically placed at their cash registers – and donated the 
proceeds to us. Since 1997, an amazing $15,000 in coins 
has been given in support of Point of Hope camps for 
children and teens! Jason Hunt, co-owner of Hunter 
Bright Restaurants/Roy Rogers, holds up bags of coins 
being donated.
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When you support Capital Caring, you make a  
tremendous difference in the lives of our patients 
and their families. 
 

Whether you make a donation, attend a special event, include Capital 
Caring in your estate plans, or give in other ways – we extend a heartfelt 
Thank You for your generous support! Simply put, we could not do our 
work without you.

HOSPICE CUP  
SAILING REGATTA
Held each year since 1982, the Hospice 
Cup charity sailing regatta in Annapolis 
raises funds for hospice programs 
throughout Maryland, the District of 
Columbia, and Northern Virginia. We 
are grateful to the organization and  
to our many donors and friends for  
their support.

2016 PASSION FOR CARING GALA
Capital Caring enjoyed A Night in Havana! along with 400 community leaders, supporters, and 
friends during the 2016 Passion for Caring Gala held October 15 at the Ritz-Carlton, Tysons 
Corner. Guests were transported to Havana with the sights, sounds, and flavors of Cuba with 
everything from the “Havana Market” silent auction to the mojito bar and fedora shop.

During the program, we were honored to recognize Jack Taylor and the entire Washington Area 
Toyota Dealers organization with the 2016 Passion for Caring Award for their incredible support. In 
total, Jack and his organization have contributed more than $1 million and have donated countless 
volunteer hours to make a real difference for patients and families in our community.

Capital Caring also highlighted the impact that our care has had on families through the 2016 Gala 
Video featuring the story of Debbie Reaney Perkins and her husband, Rodney, who benefited from 
our comprehensive hospice and palliative care programs.



14  |  2016 CAPITAL CARING ANNUAL REPORT

HERITAGE SOCIETY
A Reception was held at the Capital Caring Halquist Center in Arlington to 
honor and celebrate our Heritage Society members – those who have included 
Capital Caring in their estate plans. During the event, a special challenge was 
made to refresh the Halquist Center furnishings. The challenge was responded 
to immediately and resoundingly, with generous donors stepping up to give the 
more than $20,000 needed for this project!

FOUR NEW SOCIETY 
MEMBERS SIGNED ON 
IN 2016: Bette Guffee, 
John “Jack” Miller, LeRoy 
Stewart, and Martha L. 
Trunk. Many thanks, to 
all four, from all of us. 
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Capital Caring is grateful for the 
financial support it receives from 
the community, allowing us to 
continue to fund the Patient Care 
Fund (charity care), bereavement 
and grief services, building and 
operations of inpatient centers, 
and other programs and services. 
So often we hear words of 
appreciation from families, 
friends and neighbors who had 
a loved one in our care. They 
ask, “What can I do to give back?” 
Capital Caring has many ways to 
show gratitude, and we’re happy 
to work with you to make your 
gift as meaningful as possible.

DONATE to one of Capital 
Caring’s many programs and 
services or allow us to use your 
gift where it is most needed. 
Financial gifts, large and small, 
help us to help others. Our 
annual Tribute Lights Memorial 
Campaign is a great way to 
remember a loved one at the 
holidays or any time of year. 
Often, families also choose to 
send a message of thanks and 
share their story along with  
their gift.

DONATE ONLINE: Visit  
capitalcaring.org and select the 
Donate button to make a secure 
donation in honor or in memory 
of a loved one.

CALL: Donating by phone is  
simple. Call 703-531-2380.

MAIL: Mail gifts to Capital Caring  
Resource Development, 2900 
Telestar Court, Falls Church, VA 
22042.

ENCOURAGE DONATIONS IN 
MEMORY OF A LOVED ONE 
by designating Capital Caring in 
lieu of flowers.

CONSIDER A MEMORIAL 
NAMING OPPORTUNITY. 
Capital Caring has bricks, wall 
plaques, artwork, rooms, outdoor 
gardens, and other physical ways 
to memorialize a loved one.

MONTHLY GIVING: Join other 
Circle of Caring members by 
becoming a monthly sustainer and 
provide consistent, reliable and 
unrestricted financial support. 
Indicate this selection when you 
make your donation online or by 
mail, using a credit or debit card.

PLANNED GIVING: Become 
a member of our esteemed 
Heritage Society and leave a 
legacy ensuring that future 
generations benefit from Capital 
Caring services. There are several 
ways to make a planned gift; the 
most popular and enduring is 
through a charitable bequest, a 
gift made through your will. 

GIFTS OF STOCK: Donating 
appreciated stock to Capital 
Caring can be financially 
beneficial to you and a 
much-appreciated gift to our 
organization. 

WORKPLACE GIVING: If you 
and perhaps your colleagues 
wish to support Capital Caring 
through workplace giving, there 
are several ways:

Combined Federal Campaign 
(CFC) #39664

America’s Charities/Community 
1st of Greater Washington, DC

United Way – Write in “Capital 
Caring” 

EVENTS: Attend one of Capital 
Caring’s many festive events, 
galas, and other fundraisers that 
benefit our community, or host 
an event at your home and allow 
us to share the value of our work 
with your friends, neighbors, or 
colleagues.

DONATE BY SHOPPING: 
Donate items to and/or shop at 
our Thrift Store located at 6172 
Arlington Blvd. in Falls Church; 
and our new upscale Twice 
As Nice Shop – featuring fine 
furniture, art, and antiques – 
located at 8344 Leesburg Pike in 
Tysons Corner.

AMAZON SMILE: Amazon 
Smile is a simple and automatic 
way for you to support Capital 
Caring every time you shop – 
at no cost to you. Search for 
“Capital Hospice” and a portion 
of your purchases will be donated 
by Amazon.

15

ways you can GIVE
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2016 donors
CIRCLE OF 
CARING
Monthly Donors

Mrs. Ann Niederpruem 
Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Gary H. Arnold
Mr. and Mrs. Ruwan J. 
Arseculeratne
Mrs. Edith D. Bartlett
Mrs. Gretha C. Black *
Mrs. Gale Ann Bowers
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis M. 
Brogan
Ms. Irma Finn Brosseau
Mr. Ray E. Broussard
Mr. John Barclay Burns
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. 
Calabrese, III
Mrs. Mary B. Cavanaugh
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Cook
Lt. Cmdr. and Mrs. John L. 
Crapo, USN (Ret.)
Ms. Linda R. Daley
Ms. Erika Davis
Ms. Marianne A. DeHart
Mr. Paul Del Giudice
Ms. Martha C. Edmondson
Ms. Stephanie Forbes

Mr. John R. Frye and  
Ms. Cheryll P. Chew
Mr. John M. Gatt, Sr.
Ms. Donna Gayles
Mrs. Nancy J. Gormley
Ms. Joan B. Hensley
Mrs. Laura C. Hewitt
Ms. Marylou Hobbs
Ms. Tara O. Hoit
Mr. Joseph Hopkins
Mr. Harold W. Jackson
Ms. Margaret Jenny
Ms. Beverly Kilmer
Col. Barbara P. King
Ms. Mary Kobane
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Koplow
Mr. Jeffrey A. Kost
Ms. Susan K. Kral
Mr. Francisco A. Laguna
Mrs. Natalie Latter
Mrs. Cynthia R. Lilley
Mr. Donald Lindquist
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond L. 
Lum
Mrs. Irene J. Manning
Lt. Col. Barbara Estock Mays
Ms. Julia R. McClung
Ms. Catherine M. McCoy
Ms. Dawn M. McGruder
Ms. Virginia G. Miles

Mr. and Mrs. David G. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Guy Philip 
Million
Mr. Clifford C. Neilson
Mrs. Gay Ojanpera
Ms. Patricia C. Pappas
Mr. and Mrs. David M. 
Payne, Sr.
Mr. Arthur R. Peyer
Ms. Faye A. Powell
Mrs. Hazel Rathbun
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Read
Mr. and Mrs. Roger P. Ross
Mrs. Maria Rushing
Ms. Leilani L. Sanders
Ms. Beverly Schlotterbeck
Mr. and Mrs. Charles P. 
Seltman
Ms. Sandra P. Shapiro
Mrs. Lillian H. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Steven
Mr. Ronald D. Swenson
Ms. Margaret M. Tocci
Ms. Paula L. Todrin
Ms. Robin A. Tomlin
Col. and Mrs. Robert W. 
Turner
Col. Graham D. Vernon
Ms. Lauralie M. Wallace
Mr. Frank L. Walski and 
Mrs. Deborah A. Hull-Walski

Mr. James Gleason Wilson
Mrs. Sheryl D. Yates
Ms. Patricia A. Young
Ms. Susan E. Zolbe

BEQUESTS *
Violet D. Anderson
Violet G. Blakeley
Mary E. Burgess
Donald O. Christiana 
Mabel W. Clark
Dorothy H. Davies
Richard J. Dwyer, Jr. and  
Mary Catherine Dwyer 
Donald P. Gast
Barbara Gieseler
Ann V. Glanville
Harriett N. Grant
Peggy Anne Grant
Betty J. Graves
Jane Anne Gunter 
Lauretta H. Hall
Albert E. and Myrtle M. 
Hardesty 
Constance H. Holcombe
Martha Anne Jesnak
Lynne Keffer
Sandra E. Lamb

Volunteers decorated the terrace at the  
Capital Caring Adler Center for the 
holidays.
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*Deceased

Rosa Bente Lee
Frances C. Lordigan
Donald McCauley
Gloria S. Petersen
Margaret W. Pratt
Clay J. and Betty C. Ritter
Alfred T. Souder
Naomi C. Splaine

HERITAGE 
SOCIETY
Individuals who have 
told us that Capital 
Caring is included 
in their will or estate 
plans, or in another 
type of planned gift.

On behalf of the future 
patients and families 
whose lives they will 
touch, we thank them 
for their thoughtful 
generosity.

Mrs. Mary M. Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Len Adler
Ms. Meryl N. Adler-Waak
Ms. H. Helenah H. Allen
Ms. Martha E. Alliston
Mr. Howard Armfield
Mrs. Elizabeth Rabil 
Armstrong*
Mr. John S. Autry

Ms. Ruth B. Baker
Ms. Elfreda Baptist
Mr. and Mrs. Elton W. Beasley
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce L. 
Berlage, Sr.
Mrs. Victoria B. Blades
Dr. George P. Bogumill
Ms. Patricia Bray
Ms. Judith Brocksmith
Ms. Celeste Brodigan
Mr. Buddy M. Brott
Mrs. Virginia H. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher P. 
Bryant
Ms. Christine Buckley-Currie
Ms. Annemarie V. Burton-
Rosenzweig
Ms. Constance S. Cahill
Mrs. Patricia R. Campbell
Ms. Elizabeth K. Cassidy
Mr. Boris E Cherney
Mr. Michael Cieslak*
Ms. Ann C. Cole
Darleen and Allan Cors
Ms. Johanna M. Cox
Mrs. Madeline G. Crytzer
Mrs. Yoshiko Dart
Mr. Gerard R. Dault
Ms. P. Kay Davies
Mr. Thomas J. Dever
Ms. Katherine A. Dey
Ms. Margaret S. Dozier
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Dreyer
Mrs. Margaret DuBois*
Mr. James N. Duley

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence R. 
Eicher
RADM and Mrs. Edward L. 
Feightner
Ms. Linda Fields
Ms. Maybelle Frashure*
Mrs. Patricia Freisen
Mr. and Mrs. Paul S. Frommer
Ms. Linda A. Fruehwald
Mrs. Helen E. Garden
Ms. Olga B. Gechas
Mrs. Ruth Gibson
Mrs. Nancy J. Gormley
Mr. John J. Gossage
Mr. Marshall H. Groom 
Mrs. Beate J. Guffee
Mrs. Gloria S. Hamilton
Ms. Sheri L. Henderson
Mrs. Frank D. Henry
Mr. Charles M. Hicks
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne K. Hill, Jr.
Mrs. Doris H. Hinsey
Mr. and Mrs. Russell A. Hitt
Mrs. Frances M. Holland
Mrs. Dao Thi Holley 
Thompson
Mrs. Nina S. Holvey
Mrs. Mary B. Huddle
Mr. and Mrs. Larry C. Hyden
Ms. Janet Wood Iagnemmo
Mrs. Gladys E. Irvin
Irene E. Kamm
Ms. Alma M. Kasulaitis
Mr. Joseph T. Keiger
Mrs. Joan Lange Keller
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Kelly

Mr. George Kennedy
Ms. Patricia G. Kenworthy
Ms. Hallie M. Kugler
Mrs. Theresa A. Lagueux
Mr. Russell V. Lee
Ms. Rebecca J. Lipp
Ms. Linda A. Loy and  
Mr. Lee Gurel
Ms. Vivian R. Lynn and  
Mr. David Heisler
Ms. Elizabeth Maloney
Ms. Elaine Marcuse
Virginia A. McArthur, Esq.
Dr. Eileen T. McClay
Mrs. Garnette McCune*
Mr. and Mrs. Duane A. 
McKenna
Mrs. Madeline M. McManaway
Mr. Michael McNease
The Reverend Stephen D. 
McWhorter
Ms. Mary J. Mellon
Mr. Richard E. Merritt
Mrs. Carol O. Minkin
Mrs. Marguerite G. Mohon
Ms. Jane B. Montgomery
Mrs. Patricia Moore
Mr. Alexander T. Morrow
Mrs. Marion A. Moshos
Mr. Chester Myslicki
Mrs. Jane Nicholl
Mr. and Mrs. Erroll V. Nicoll
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel A. Nolan
Mrs. Madeline R. Noonan
Ms. Alta M. Oben
Ms. Julie M. Palais

Mr. Martin Pearl
Ms. Barbara Perry
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Pflug, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Scott C. Plein
Ms. Kathryn W. Post
Ms. Judith A. Regner
Mrs. Hyman G. Rickover
Ms. Harriette C. Rinaldi
Ms. Carrolle M. Rinaldi
Mrs. Ingrid R. Rose
Ms. Betty J. Rowen
Mrs. Gail V. Rudolph
Mrs. Ina P. Schecter
Mr. Franklin R. Scherf
Capt. Jane E. Sharp,  
USNR (Ret.)
Mrs. Barbara S. Sheehan
Mrs. Wendy A. Shelley
Mr. Wayne Shelton
Mr. and Mrs. Russell E. 
Simonaro
Ms. Kyle E. Skopic
Mr. Anthony R. Spadaro
Mrs. Betty J. Stacey
Mr. and Mrs. George F. Steeg
Mr. William M. Stell
Ms. Krista J. Stewart
Mr. LeRoy Stewart
Mr. Edward Sullivan
Ms. Eve L. Tetaz
Mr. Steven L. Titlebaum
Mr. Juergen Tooren
Ms. Martha L. Trunk
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon A. Tubbs
Ms. Loretta Tulloch
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HERITAGE 
SOCIETY
continued 
Ms. Kathy R. Van Kleeck
Mrs. Joan Van Metre
Rear Admiral and  
Mrs. Merton D. Van Orden, 
USN (Ret.)
Mrs. Dorothy M. Washko
Ms. Carol J. Weber
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Welch
Ms. Marjorie E. White
Mrs. June A. Williams

Col. Walter A. Wood, III
Mrs. Katherine T. Wood
Mr. James K. Wright, Jr.
Mrs. Jeanette L. Wurster
Mrs. Sheryl D. Yates
Mr. and Mrs. George R. Zug

CHAMPIONS
$50,000 or more

Anonymous 
Bill Page Toyota, Inc.
Clark-Winchcole Foundation
Harriett N. Grant *
Betty J. Graves *
Martha Anne Jesnak *
Rosa Bente Lee *
Donald McCauley *
Margaret W. Pratt *

Alexander and  
Margaret Stewart Trust
Wise Hospice Options

ADVOCATES
$25,000 - $49,999

Anonymous
I. J. and Hilda M. Breeden 
Foundation
The Walter Brownley Trust
Delman-Mortenson 
Charitable Foundation
Barbara Gieseler *
Lauretta H. Hall *
Hamilton Insurance Agency
Albert E. and Myrtle M. 
Hardesty *
Mr. and Mrs. Russell A. Hitt
Constance H. Holcombe *
The McCutchen Foundation
mumms® Software
Gloria S. Petersen *
Alfred T. Souder *
Naomi C. Splaine *
Jack Taylor’s Alexandria 
Toyota
Washington Area  
Toyota Dealers
Washington Forrest 
Foundation

LEADERS
$10,000 - $24,999

Anonymous
Adams Charitable Foundation
Mrs. Mary M. Adams
The Adler Foundation, Inc.
Violet D. Anderson *
Arlington County  
Agency on Aging
Mr. and Mrs. Colin Atkins, Jr.
BB&T
Campion Asset 
Management, LLC
E. Rhodes & Leona B. 
Carpenter Foundation
Mabel W. Clark *
Community Foundation for 
Northern Virginia
Community Foundation of 
the Rappahannock River 
Region, Inc.
Congressional Federal 
Credit Union
Dorothy H. Davies *
Mrs. Malene Davis and  
Mr. Robert Davis
Richard J. Dwyer, Jr. and  
Mary Catherine Dwyer 
Donald P. Gast *
Mr. C. James Gianforte
Peggy Anne Grant *
Duff McDuff Green, Jr. Fund
Guernsey, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas D. 
Guernsey, Jr.
Mr. Ronald K. Harrell

The Hitt Family  
Foundation, Inc.
Mr. John W. Hutchison
Robert Trent Jones Golf 
Club Charitable Foundation
Lynne Keffer *
Sandra E. Lamb *
Loudoun County
Lufthansa German Airlines
Magellan Healthcare
Prince William County
The Rice Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Edward H. Rice
Dr. Richard and  
Mrs. Karen Rubino
The McIntosh Foundation
United Bank
Van Metre Family 
Foundation, Inc.
WilBea Medical Equipment

PARTNERS
$5,000 - $9,999

Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Len Adler
Anderson Oil Company
Ms. Jackie Asencio
Ms. Yvonne R. Bauduin and 
Mr. Thomas Heggans, Jr.
Mary E. Burgess *
Capital Services Inc.
Champion Way Foundation
Chantilly Crushed Stone, Inc.
Marshall B. Coyne 
Foundation, Inc.

Mr. Christopher K. Crockett
DHG Healthcare
Betty Evans Charitable 
Foundation
The Fine Family Fund
Dr. John W. Flory Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Grant T. Faubion
Mr. and Mrs. David E. 
Feldman
Mr. Lawrence R. Fouchs
Maj. Gen. James E. Freeze, 
USA (Ret.)
Ft. Myer Thrift Shop 
Mr. and Mrs. James Giddings
Ann V. Glanville *
Mr. David M. Graves
Mr. and Mrs. David M. 
Guernsey
Jane Anne Gunter  *
Mrs. Geertruida F. Hagen
Healthsperien, LLC
Paul J. Hewgill Charitable 
Foundation, Inc.
Ms. Nancy Lee Hindman
Mrs. June Horowitz
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Inman
Inova Health System
IntelliWare Systems, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. 
Jordan
Ms. Joan E. Kasprowicz
Frances C. Lordigan  *
Mary and Daniel Loughran 
Foundation, Inc.
Luz Technologies
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Mather
Mr. and Mrs. William J. 
McGregor
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Medline Industries Inc.
Mr. Gregory Michelsen
Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP
The Otille Fund
Bill Page Honda
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Page
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. 
Preston
Production Solutions, Inc.
Roy Rogers Gang
Schwab Charitable Fund
Mr. Anthony R. Spadaro
Mr. John Taylor III
TEGNA Foundation
Ms. Linh Sao Trang and  
Mr. Richard A. Carter
United Way of the  
National Capital Area
Mr. and Mrs. Albert G. Van 
Metre, Jr.
Windstream
Wollenberg Foundation
Mr. Christopher R. 
Wollenberg
Ms. Rebecca Wollenberg and 
Ms. Wendy Dieterlen
World Bank Community 
Connections Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Zuccari

ASSOCIATES 
$2,500 - $4,999

Anonymous
Air Force Officers’  
Spouses’ Club

Mr. Greg Albright
Mr. S. D. Anstrom and  
Ms. Sherron L. Anstrom
Ayco Charitable Foundation
Mr. Gilbert Bell
Burke & Herbert Bank & 
Trust Co.
Dr. and Mrs. Michael 
Byas-Smith
Ms. Deborah Carl
Mrs. Annetta J. Coffelt
Mr. Robert M. Coffelt, Jr.
County of Stafford
Curtis O’Hara Foundation
Edwaldan Foundation
Extreme Custom Collision
Fairfax Memorial Park
Mr. and Mrs. Stephan E. Fay
Fellows Foundation
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Mr. Franck Giraud
GS Marketing
Ms. Sheryl Hine
Mr. and Mrs. Charles T. 
Hutchison
Mr. and Mrs. Fredrick G. 
Hutchison, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald 
Hutchison
Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. 
Jalbert
Kody Holdings, LLC
Mr. Jeffrey A. Kost
Life Care Medical 
Transports, Inc.
Lifematters USA
The Miller & Chevalier 
Charitable Foundation

Mrs. Patricia Moore
Arthur E. & Clara M.  
Morrissette Foundation
Dr. and Mrs. J. Cameron Muir
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Murphy
MVB Bank, Inc.
Ourisman Chantilly  
Toyota/Dodge
Paycom
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Porter
Quatt Associates, Inc.
Right at Home 
Clay J. and Betty C. Ritter 
Mrs. Kathryn S. Rooney
Mrs. Mary Dickinson  
Evans Sella
Mr. and Mrs. David A. 
Schwind
Mr. Edwin A. Sheridan IV
Mr. Jess Soto
St. James Episcopal Church
Mr. LeRoy Stewart
Dr. and Mrs. John J. Whyte
Mr. Howard J. Young

FRIENDS
$1,000 - $2,499

Anonymous
Mr. Brian J. Acker
ACT for Alexandria
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth L. 
Adams
AEM Consulting Group LLC
Mrs. Abigail Aguirre

Mr. Kent J. Ahern
Ms. Karin Akerson
Robert N. Alfandre 
Foundation
America’s Choice  
Mortgage Co.
Amgen Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. John Weir 
Anderson
Arinc Inc.
Arlington Presbyterian 
Church of the Covenant Inc.
Mrs. Greta Arnold
Dr. Levon Avdoyan
Ms. Meredith Bailey
Mr. and Mrs. Allen J. Baker
Mr. Clifford E. Barnes
Ms. Carissa Barry
Mr. and Mrs. Richard G. Bean
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis P. Bedell
Belvoir Woods Protestant 
Mission Society
Robert and Ruth Benker
Ms. Susan Blaustein and  
Mr. Alan Berlow
Ms. Nancy Bolish
Mrs. Mary Stowe Boyd
Mr. David W. Briggs
Mr. John H. Broadbent III
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher P. 
Bryant
Ms. Heather E. Bryden and 
Mr. Thomas J. Rettie
Ms. Kathleen B. Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Terence Burns
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley G. Bush
Mr. Anil Butail

*Deceased



FRIENDS
continued 
Ms. Lorni B. Capati
Ms. Nancy M. Carman
Lt. Col. and Mrs. James N. 
Carpenter
Mr. Dessie L. Carter
Roy and Elizabeth Carter
Cedar Homes LLC
Donald O. Christiana *
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory J. 
Christman
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Cibinic
ClubCorp
Dr. Elizabeth L. Cobbs and 
Philip D. Green, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles P. Cocke
Ms. Elizabeth A. Coffer
Mr. Aaron Cohen
Mr. Irving M. Colonel
Mr. John S. Cooke
Crovato Products and 
Services LLC
Rev. Dr. Kendrick E. Curry
Ms. Elizabeth Davis
Ms. Pamela M. Dean
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Delman
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Dillon
Dimick Foundation
Discovery Communications
Mrs. Lynnette K. Downs
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Durfee
Mrs. Claudia Dushman
Edgley Construction  
Group Inc.

Mr. Robert Edgley
Efrein Foundation, Inc.
Mr. Henry Ellis
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Evans
Everly Community  
Funeral Home
Fairfax Memorial  
Funeral Home
Falcons Landing Chapel Fund
Mr. Daniel Fata
Mr. Brett Faubion
Mr. David B. Filippi
Dr. Perry G. Fine
Dr. Kathleen Fink and  
Dr. Matthew Kestenbaum
Mr. Bruce A. Finzen
Ms. Wendy C. Fischer
Ms. Cecilia M. Fiske
Ms. Elisabeth Fopp
Ms. Nancy J. Fouchs
Mr. and Mrs. Mark A. Fowler
Dr. and Mrs. John A. Fox
Mr. John R. Frye and  
Ms. Cheryll P. Chew
Mrs. Margaret D. Galles and 
Mr. Steve T. Galles
Ms. Mary A. Giarda
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Gilligan
Ms. Elizabeth Q. Glennon
Mr. Donald B. Gochnauer
Mr. and Mrs. Pedro Goitia
Ms. Jacqueline V. Golden
Ms. Christine Fisher and  
Mr. Oscar A. Goldfarb
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Good
Mr. Jeffrey Gracer

Mr. Leo N. Graveline,  
USAF (Ret.)
Ms. Mary-Alice Gray
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Gray
Mr. John C. Hammond
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 
Harrington
Mrs. Martha Caldwell Harris
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Hazel, Jr.
Heart Sing Foundation
Mr. David C. Hess
Ms. Margaret L. Hively
Mrs. Virginia A. Hodgkinson
Mr. James Hogan
Holy Spirit Catholic Church
Ms. Linda Parker Hudson
IBM Employee Services Center
Mrs. Deborah Irland-Crawford
Mrs. Jean Y. Ivory
James M. and Virginia W. 
Newmyer Family Fund
Mr. Philip M. John
Mr. Wayne G. Johns
Dr. Don R. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Johnson
The JV Schiro Zavela 
Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Kain
Mr. David Kassir
Mr. David H. Kellogg
Mr. Ralph P. Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. 
Keyes, Jr.
The Kiplinger  
Foundation, Inc.
Kiwanis Foundation of 
Arlington, Inc.

Mr. Martin Klepper
Mr. Gregory M. Kohlhaas
The Kohlhaas Family Trust
Kohlhaas-Mason Annual 
Golf Tournament
Mr. Matthew Koll
Mr. and Mrs. Tom 
Koutsoumpas
Mrs. Mead A. Krim
Mrs. Diane S. Large
Mr. Eric Lazerson
Mr. and Mrs. James B. 
Leonard
Dr. Susan Levin
Mr. Donald C. Linville
Dr. and Mrs. David E. 
Longnecker
Mr. and Mrs. David T. Lougee
Mrs. Mary W. Lucius
Mr. Arturo L. Lyon
Manassas Presbyterian Church
Mrs. Nita Mandell
Capt. William B. Marsh, Jr., 
USN (Ret.)
Ms. Loretta M. Marshall
Martin Title and  
Settlement Services
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Martin
Mrs. Barbara Mathews
Mrs. Agnes J. Mathias
Mr. and Mrs. James M. 
McAllan
Mrs. Emmerika D. McArver
Mrs. Carolyn Z. McFarlane
McGuireWoods LLP
Mr. Don C. McIlvaine
Mr. Gary A. McLean

Donors and volunteers helped raise 
funds for Capital Caring during the  
24-hour “Do More 24” online fundraiser.



Mr. and Mrs. William J. 
McMenamin
Mr. Daniel C. Meisinger
Mr. and Mrs. Gary R. Menszyk
Ms. Virginia G. Miles
Miller Toyota-Volvo
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Miller
Mr. Chris W. Milleson
Mr. and Mrs. Guy Philip 
Million
Mrs. Dianne C. Minikes
Mrs. Carol O. Minkin
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Moloney
Ms. Ann E. Monnig
Ms. Laura A. Morlacci
Murphy Funeral Homes, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Barry M. Murphy
Mr. Terence S. Murphy
Mr. Ronald W. Musselwhite
Mr. and Mrs. Paul C. Nassetta
Network For Good
Employees Charity 
Organization Northrop 
Grumman
Ms. Alta M. Oben
Beecken Petty O’Keefe & 
Company LLC
Mr. Brian O’Malley
Maurice and Mary Owens
Mr. Emil H. Peront
Piedmont Golf Club
Mr. Kevin Plummer
Mr. Kevin L. Polchow
Ms. Lee Porter
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. 
Porter
Mrs. Anna O. Price

Mr. Leo J. Radosta
Ravensworth Properties, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Reed
Ms. Diana L. Reilly
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher E. 
Reseigh
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Riordan
Nirupma B. Rohatgi, M.D.
Mr. Richard Rooney
Ms. Quilla C. Roth
Mr. Richard E. Rubenstein
Mr. Alan A. Rubin
Ms. Pamela J. Russell
Ms. Carol E. Saunders
Mr. and Mrs. William A. 
Sawyer
Mr. Neil Schlussel
Neil Schlussel  
Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred M. Selgas
Mrs. Nancy L. Shands
Capt. Jane E. Sharp,  
USNR (Ret.)
Mr. Wayne Shelton
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Shepherd
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Shutt
Sibley Hospital  
Alumnae Association
Mr. and Mrs. Mark S. 
Silverwood
Mr. Randy Simpson
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar A. Smith
Mr. James T. Speirs
Ms. Michele Spence
Mr. and Mrs. Donald W. Stover
Ms. Susan M. Stuntz
Mrs. June E. Sussman

TCAA, Inc.
Ms. Theresa Thoman
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Thomas
Owen D. Thomas and 
Jennifer B. Thomas
Mr. Warren L. Treuer
TRUiST
Mr. and Mrs. Mark L. Turner
Mr. Donald Twombly
Mrs. Margaret Van Auken
Mr. Matthys K. Van Schaik
Mrs. Ellen Vargyas
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. 
Vaughn
Mr. Anthony Vellek
Mr. Larry Velte
Ventas Charitable 
Foundation
VT iDirect
Vulcan Materials Company 
Northern Concrete Division
The Walden Team
Mr. Larry W. Walker
Mr. Phillip Weimer
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Welch
Mr. James D. Wilner
Mr. Michael P. Wilson
Mrs. Anne S. Wohlford
Woman’s Club of McLean 
(GFWC)
Mr. James J. Yagley
Ms. Kathryn Ann Yeager
Mrs. Terry T. Young
YourCause, LLC
Mr. Vance S. Zavela and  
Mrs. Jean L. Schiro-Zavela
Ms. Shirley M. Zeliff

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Zinn

NEIGHBORS
$250 - $999

Anonymous
Ms. Mary Acker
ACT - Ross Family Fund
Mr. Donald B. Adams and 
Ms. Ellen Maland
Ms. Meryl N. Adler-Waak
Ms. Elizabeth M. Alexander
Alexandria Hyundai
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Alison
Mrs. Katharine G. Alleman
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph S. Amado
American International 
Automobile Dealers
American Service  
Center Associates
Mrs. Suphan Andic
Arlington Community 
Foundation
Arlington Temple United 
Methodist Church
Mrs. Mina Ashrafi-Trudeau
Mr. James Ashurst
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Askew
AT&T Employee  
Giving Campaign
Mr. James Atkins
Ms. Pamela S. Atkins
Atlantic Builders, Ltd.
Jan and Irwin Auerbach
Mr. Jeffrey Baker
Mr. Jerald Baker

Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. 
Barlow
Dr. and Mrs. William D. 
Barnard
Mrs. Cynthia Barnes
Mr. Timothy J. Barnes
Mr. and Mrs. William J. 
Barrett, Jr.
Mr. William Barrick
Dr. Mary B. Barton
Ms. Christina M. Bavetta
Mr. David H. Beck
Mrs. Carlson C. Becker
Ms. Lisa Bellamy
Mr. Thomas Belz
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Bentley
Mr. Thomas Berg
Mr. Thomas Berger
Mr. Gordon J. Bernhardt
Cmdr. Loren W. Biegler, 
USN (Ret.) and Mrs. Biegler
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Birchmore
Ms. Susan K. Bird
Mr. Jonathan T. Birkhahn
Mr. John M. Bischoff
Ms. Bettie B. Blount
Mr. Walter J. Bodling
Dr. George P. Bogumill
Mr. James W. Borches
Ms. Sue Boris
Mr. Thomas F. Boudreau, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Bower
Mrs. Mary F. Bower
Mr. Michael Bowers
Mr. Paul Branum
Mr. Fred J. Breaux

21
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NEIGHBORS
continued 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. 
Bredehoft
Ms. Penelope Breese and  
Mr. Stevenson McIlvaine
Ms. Anna P. Brennan
Mr. and Mrs. John Bresnahan
Mr. Peter Brett
Mr. William A. Briotta
Ms. Judith Brocksmith
Ms. Celeste Brodigan
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis M. 
Brogan
Mr. George F. Brookings
Ms. Molly Brooks RN-BC, 
CHPN
Mr. and Mrs. Rogers C. Brooks
Mr. Paul Broome
Mr. Ray E. Broussard
Mr. and Mrs. Blair D. Brown
Robert and Teresa Brown
Mr. William A. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. David B. 
Browning
Mr. Guido J. Brunetti
Mrs. Beverly J. Bryce
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Buck
Mr. Jack H. Burke
Ms. Deborah M. Burns
Mr. John Barclay Burns
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Bushnell
Capt. and Mrs. C. Joseph 
Bustamante
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Butler
Marjorie D. Buynak Fund

Mrs. Amy S. Byers
Ms. Jacqueline Byers
Ms. Nancy B. Byrd
Cabot Creamery 
Cooperative, Inc.
Ms. Jeanne S. Cahoon
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. 
Calabrese III
Mr. Alfredo H. Camero
Mrs. Elva-Lynn Campopiano
Ms. Maureen Cannon
Mr. and Mrs. Scott D. Cannon
Ms. Anne Marie Carlisi
Ms. Barbara J. Carlsson
Mr. Eric J. Carpenter
Mr. Russell H. Carpenter, Jr.
Ms. Barbara L. Carr
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Carr

Ms. Cherie Carroll
Mr. and Mrs. James O. Carson
Mr. Jeffrey C. Carter
Mr. Robert W. Carter, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. William  
Carter, Jr.
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Casey
Ms. Kathleen Cassidy
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Castro
Ms. Maura F. Caulfield
Mr. Karl H. Cerny
Mr. Theodore S. Chaconas
Ms. Jennifer Chaikin
Mrs. Margaret R. Chaillet
Mrs. Edna E. Chappell
Mr. and Mrs. Brian J. 
Chappelle
Mr. John Chesley

Adm. (Ret.) Henry G. 
Chiles, Jr., and Mrs. Chiles 
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Chow
Christ Church Gift Shop, 
Alexandria
Cisco Systems
Mr. and Mrs. David Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew J. Clark
Lt. Col. Roy C. Clark, Jr., 
USA (Ret.)
Clarke & Sampson, Inc.
Cleary Gottlieb Steen and 
Hamilton LLP
Mr. and Mrs. William P. 
Cleveland, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Floyd F. Cline
Mr. Mark A. Clodfelter
Mr. Stephen Close
Mrs. Mary Beth Cockerham
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. 
Collins III
Mr. Thomas R. Comi
Community Foundation for 
SE Michigan
Mr. N. Michael Comparone
Ms. Ann C. Connell
Mrs. Jan B. Conniff
Mrs. Catherine J. Connon
Mr. E. T. Conrad
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Converse
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Cook
Dr. Judith M. Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Casey Corcoran
Ms. Kathryn Corey
Mr. Anthony Corsano
Ms. Heidi A. Cortese

Ms. Carolyn F. Corwin and 
Mr. James Fish
Mr. Graham A. Cosmas
Dr. Jerome A. Covel
Ms. Elizabeth W. Cox
Ms. Barbara J. Craig
Mr. John M. Currie
Mr. and Mrs. Dan 
D’Agostino, Jr.
Mr. Raimond A. Dallitis
Ms. Alicia J. Daly
Mrs. Billie J. Daniels
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen M. 
Daniels
Dr. Peter A. Danton
Ms. Erika Davis
Ms. Sharon Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Simon De Groot
Mr. and Mrs. Pierce E. 
DeGross III
Mr. Paul Del Giudice
Mrs. Carol A. Delany
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Delia
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Dell
Mr. George A. Depaoli, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Beant Deu
Col. Arthur P. Deverill,  
USA (Ret.)
Dewberry, LLC
Mr. Wilton H. Dickerson
Reverend Robert M. Dickey
Mr. Michael D. Diguiseppe
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. 
Dilworth
Mr. and Mrs. Donald B. 
Dinger
Distinct Auto Glass LLC

Generous community volunteers decorate 
the Capital Caring Adler Center for the 
holidays.
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Mr. and Mrs. Stanley C. 
Dobson
Ms. Melanie Dodd and Mr. 
Tim Holdaway
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Donnell
Ms. Dawn Draayer
Ms. Cheryl B. Dreiling
Ms. Barbara A. Duckworth
Mrs. Rebecca D. Duckworth
Ms. Janet W. Duke
Ms. Jill Duffy
Mr. James N. Duley
Sandy and Jim Dunn
Mr. Michael J. Dwyer
Eastminster Presbyterian 
Church
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Eck
Educate Virginia LLC
Col. Lauris M. Eek, Jr.,  
USA (Ret.)
Elcon Enterprises, Inc. T/A 
Elevator Control Service
Elks Auxiliary Arlington-
Fairfax Lodge # 2188
Ellucian, Inc.
Pamela Emons
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Ennis
Mr. Loren W. Epton, Jr.
Mr. Milton H. Ericksen
Ms. Mary E. Esslinger
Evangelical Lutheran 
Church of the Redeemer
Mrs. Mildred A. Evans
Mrs. Nipapun Evensen
Mr. Keith Everett
Ms. Rozita Ezazi
Mr. William F. Ezzell

Mr. Marty E. Fairfax
Mr. Chester W. Fannon, Jr.
Mr. Joseph R. Farrell
Ms. Denise M. Felix-Silva
Mr. Bobby Fena
Mr. David G. Fennessey
Ms. Nancy Fenstermacher
Ms. Catherine Fermo
Mr. and Mrs. Marc J. Fink
Mr. Norm J. Finkel
Ms. Susan E. Fisher
Mr. J. William Flanders, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Forrest H. 
Fleming
Mr. J. Roger Fleming
Mr. David Fletcher
Mrs. Valerie S. Ford
Mr. Charles Foster
Ms. Mary L. Fox
Ms. Brenda J. Franklin
Rev. Helen M. Franssell
Mr. Scott Frautschi
Ms. Allison Freese
Mr. John C. French, Jr.
Mr. Peter French
Mr. Carl A. Fretts
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Fretwell
Mr. and Mrs. Ross S. 
Friedman
Mrs. Charlotte Friend
Mrs. Lindalou Friesen
Mr. Matthew R. Fromm
Mr. Charles Michael Fulton
Mrs. Margaret M. Gaffen
Ms. Barbara F. Gallagher

Mr. Charles R. Gallaway
Ms. Rose O. Gallup
Mrs. Angela Ganey
Mr. Matthew Garcell
Ms. Lauren Gardner
Mrs. Jacqueline Garland
Mr. and Mrs. Edward V. 
Garlich, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. H. Lawrence 
Garrett, Jr.
Ms. Donna M. Gatewood
Ms. Angie Kurtz Geary
Mr. Yanick Georges
Mrs. Elizabeth J. Gianturco
Mr. John J. Gibbons
Ms. Lilian R. Gigliotti
Mr. Andrew Gilman
Lt. Col. Mark J. Gingras
Ms. Mary C. Ginn
Mr. Sebastian J. Gionfriddo
Mr. Joe Gitchell
Ms. Elizabeth N. Giuliani
Give Back Foundation
Mrs. Irene V. Glaeser
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Gleason
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Gluck
Mr. Tony Goad
Ms. Marguerite F. Godbold
Ms. Jill Golden
Mr. and Mrs. Marshall T. 
Golding
Ms. Katherine M. Gomm
Ms. Michele E. Gonsalves
Mr. Eduardo R. Gonzales
Mrs. Antonia G. Gordon
Mr. William H. Gordon

Mr. Michael W. Gorham
Dr. and Mrs. John M. 
Gormally
Mrs. Nancy J. Gormley
Ms. Leslie Gottesman
Mrs. Paula A. Griffeth
Mrs. Erica Grooms
Group W
Ms. Therese Guerette
Ms. Mary Guthrie
Ms. Jane W. Gwinn
Janet Holton and Philip Haber
Mr. James P. Hagan
Ms. Wendy Hahn
Mrs. Emma C. Haley
Ms. Ella B. Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Paul W. Hallman
Miss Marie L. Hamill
Mr. and Mrs. Philip E. 
Hamilton
Ms. Kathy V. Hamor
Mr. and Mrs. James J. 
Hanagan, Jr.
Ms. Karen M. Hanchett
Mr. Dennis Hanlon
Mrs. Helen H. Hanna
Mr. and Mrs. William V. 
Hanson
Ms. Sue Hargreaves
Dr. Bernice C. Harper
Ms. Linda-Jean Kimball Harsh
Mr. and Mrs. Robert P. Harvey
Mr. Jack Hasen
Mrs. Nellie Hashemi
Mr. and Ms. Q. Russell Hatchl
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Haugh

Mr. Alan B. Hausman
Ms. Doris Hausser
Ms. Jean Hawes
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. 
Hawthorne
Ms. Allie Haxo
Mrs. Eleanor C. Hazel
Ms. Barbara W. Hazelett
Heaton Charitable Fund
Ms. Janet Heilmeier
Ms. Carol E. Heim and  
Mr. Philip Carter
Mr. Cliff D. Heise
Mr. Mike Helfrich
Mr. Donald J. Hennessey
Mrs. Wendy Henninger
Heritage Hunt Knitting Group
Mr. James Herlihy
Mrs. Janice B. Hernandez
Dr. Sharon H. Hertz
Mr. David High
Ms. Jeanine Hill
Ms. Tricia Hines
Ms. Rhonda Hinton
Mr. and Mrs. James V. Hirsch
Mrs. Shirley M. Hirsch
Mr. and Mrs. Woodrow W. 
Hitchcock
Mr. James F. Hoebel
Mrs. Susan S. Hoffman
Mr. Louis M. Hofheimer
Mrs. Kathryn B. Hokenson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Holder
Mr. Christopher W. Hollister
Mr. and Mrs. A. Stewart 
Holmes
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Mr. James N. Holmes
Ms. Marianne H. Holmes
Ms. Judy C. Holoviak
Mrs. Ann P. Holt
Homes, Lowry, Horn & 
Johnson, Ltd.
Ms. Lisa Hook
Mr. Sheldon K. Hooper
Mr. Cary P. Hoover
Mr. Daniel Horowitz
Ms. Laurine Houston
Howard University Hospital
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Hoyer
Mr. and Mrs. Kai-Lung Hsiao
Mrs. Elizabeth L. Hubbard
Mr. David M. Hudson
Mr. Stephen Hufford
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry L. Hulick
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Hunt
Mr. Richard G. Hurlburt
Ms. Susan H. Hurt
Ms. Li-Ping Hwang
Mr. Brian C. Hyland
Impact Communications, Inc.
Independent Project 
Analysis, Inc.
Ms. Anne P. Inman
Iron Workers International
Mr. Roy Y. Irvin
Mr. and Mrs. William Irwin
Mr. Harold W. Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony 
Jacobik, Jr.

Mr. Lenny Jacobs
Mr. and Mrs. Mark T. Jacobson
Ms. Elizabeth B. James
Mrs. Mary Ellen James
Mr. John Jamison
Ms. Nalini Jayaprakash
Mr. and Mrs. William R. 
Jenkins, Jr.
Ms. Margaret Jenny
Mr. R. Craig Jerabek
Ms. Jill L. Jermano
Ms. Jule Ann Jewell
Mr. Mark A. Johnson
Mr. Carroll A. Johnston
Jones Lang LaSalle, Inc.
Ms. Elliott Jones
Mrs. Arlean S. Juhasz
Ms. Melissa N. Kalner
Mr. Raymond Kalouche
Mrs. Karen Kapeluck
Mr. and Mrs. Mark L. Kaplan
Jerome A. & Deena L. 
Kaplan Family Foundation
Ms. Alice Katz
Mr. Mohammad Kaymanesh
Dr. Alexandra M. Kazakis
Mrs. Nancy S. Keener
Mr. William J. Keery
Mr. Donald R. Kehoe
Ms. Katherine R. Kehoe
Richard and Mary Kelly 
Family Fund
Mr. John R. Kemerer
Mr. John J. Kenny
Mr. Michael L. Kerley
Mr. Drew D. King

Ms. Janet E. King
Mr. Douglas S. Kinsey
Ms. Michele Kirk
Mrs. Bonita E. Kiser
Ms. Jennifer Kitrel and  
Mr. Thomas Cogan
Mr. and Mrs. John M. 
Kittelberger
Mr. and Mrs. Robert N. Knetl
Knights of Columbus - 
Ambrose Council #8403
Mr. and Mrs. Lester B. 
Knutsen
Mr. and Mrs. Kris J. Kolesnik
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Koplow
Col. Harold W. Kowalski, Jr.
Mr. George Kralovec III
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. 
Krauss

Ms. Mary B. Krug
Mr. Charles H. Krutz
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Kurtz
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Laffey
Mrs. Anne E. Lamond
Mr. Rush Lantz
Lava Running Group
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel M. Lawn
Mr. and Mrs. David A. 
Lawrence
Ms. Susan B. Leavitt
Ms. Jennifer Lee
Mrs. Dena G. Leep
Mr. Rich O. Lehmann
Ms. Nora Y. Leng
Leo’s Vacation Center
Mr. and Mrs. David F. Levy

Ms. Joann Lewinsohn
Mr. John A. Lewis
Dr. and Mrs. Randall J. Lewis
Mrs. Blanche L. Lincoln
Mr. Daniel C. Link, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David Liss
Mrs. Lois J. Little
LKQ Corporation
Lokal 5, LLC
Capt. David A. Long
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Long
Ms. Angela M. LoRé
Ms. Peggy Lorenzen
Mr. and Mrs. Keith C. 
Loughery
Mrs. Cheryl Stewart Lushe
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore C. 
Lutz
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin W. 
Lynch, Jr.
Mr. Michael D. Lyons
Mrs. Sally R. Lyver
Ms. Marcia L. MacHarg
Mrs. Sarah E. Macklin
Mr. and Mrs. Archer M. Macy
Mr. and Mrs. Alan F. Mager
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Maher
Ms. Mary M. Mahon
Ms. Carol Ann Mahoney
Ms. Gretchen S. Major
Mrs. Rose Marie Malatesta
Ms. Sally L. Mallison
Mr. and Mrs. James M. 
Maloney
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. 
Malpeli

Ms. Nydia G. Marquez
Ms. Virginia C. Mars
Mr. Bruce Martin
Mr. and Mrs. David Martin
Ms. Maria E. Martinto
Ms. Deborah Masek
Mr. Russell H. Matthias
Mrs. Raili Maullsby
Mr. and Mrs. F. Gordon 
Maxson
Ms. Judith L. Mayrose
Mr. Philip Mazzara
Ms. Lisa M. McBride
Ms. Mariam E. McCall
Mr. and Mrs. Ken McCloud
Mr. Michael McCormick
Mr. and Mrs. John H. 
McCowan
Mrs. Jacquelyn McDaniel
Mr. James M. McDonald
Mr. and Mrs. Norwood R. 
McElveen, Jr.
Ms. Mary J. McGoldrick
Mr. Gary L. McGuirk
Mr. Terence J. McGurn
Ms. Sandy R. McKenzie
Mrs. Julia A. McKone
Mr. Bill McLaughlin
Mr. Robert M. McLeran
Mrs. Madeline M. 
McManaway
Ms. Elizabeth L. McNair
Mrs. Regan McNair
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. 
McNaugher
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 
McQuillen
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Mr. Allen K. Mears
Mr. and Mrs. George D. Meek
Ms. Lynn Mento and Mr. 
Philip Mento
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Mercier
Merrifield Community 
Association Foundation
Merrifield Lion’s Club, Inc.
Mr. Mark Merritt
Ms. Robin K. Mertes
Ms. Elizabeth Messner
Ms. Marilyn A. Meyers
Mr. and Mrs. John Miklos
Ms. Elizabeth M. Millard
Mr. and Mrs. David G. Miller
Mrs. Erika S. Miller
Mr. Gerald O. Miller
Ms. Karen Miller
Mr. and Mrs. J. Randall 
Minchew
Ms. Jennifer Miner
Mrs. Joan Miranda 
Mr. and Mrs. Steven A. 
Miranda
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. 
Miscavich
Ms. Andrea Mitchell
Mr. Andrew E. Mitchell
Mr. John Mitchell
Ms. Kimberly Mitchell
Money & King Vienna 
Funeral Home
Mr. J. Scott Monier
Mr. John Montgomery
Mr. Kevin P. Montgomery
Ms. Sarah Montgomery

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy J. 
Mooney
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis B. Moore
Mrs. Kay T. Moore
Mr. James A. Moors
Mr. and Mrs. Charles V. Moran
Ms. Kathleen Moran
Mr. Herbert N. Morgan
Ms. Jean A. Morrison and 
Mr. Greg Knott
Mr. Alexander T. Morrow
Dr. and Mrs. Angus Muir
Captain and Mrs. Michael L. 
Mulford
Capt. and Mrs. Mark R. 
Munson, USN (Ret.)
Mr. Edmund L. Murdock
Mr. Thomas J. Murray
My Tribute Gift Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Myers
Mr. Frederick W. Nagle, Jr.
Mr. Edward Nanas
National Capital Presbytery
Mrs. Linda S. Neighborgall
Ms. Sydney P. Nester
Next Level Insurance 
Solutions LLC
Mrs. Alice C. Nicolson
Ralf and Jan Nies
Mrs. Linda J. Niewiadomski
Mr. Seiji Niwa
Ms. Katharine L. Norris
Northern Virginia Shag Club
Northern Virginia  
Tennis League
Mrs. Carole A. Novak
Dr. Judith A. Nowak

Robert A. Nussbaum, M.D.
Ms. Esi B. O’Connor
Mr. and Mrs. G. Peter 
O’Connor
Mr. and Mrs. John O’Donnell
Mr. Donald T. Oellerich and 
Ms. Jane Gordon
Office of Inspector  
General, DOD
Mr. Matt O’Keefe
Mr. Marc-Andre Olivier
Ms. Sandra J. Olson
Ms. Ann O’Neil and  
Mr. Lennox Shelton
Mrs. Eileen J. O’Neill
Mr. Richard C. Ordeman
Mr. Vincent T. O’Rorke
Mr. and Mrs. Dean G. Orsini
Ms. Kathryn S. O’Toole
Mr. and Mrs. Larry E. Otto
Mr. Thomas A. Owens
Mr. George P. Pakidis
Mrs. Nell Pallotta
Mrs. Betty B. Parker
Mrs. Patricia A. Parr
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey P. Parsons
Mr. Douglas S. Pasternak
Ms. Mary A. Patterson
Mr. and Mrs. David Paul
Mr. Corey Payne
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Pendleton
Mr. Herman L. Penner
Ms. Judith M. Penniman
Mrs. Mary S. Petersen
Mrs. Ada G. Petitt
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. Petitt

Mrs. Jean Peyton
Phi Phi’s Crop
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. John U. 
Physioc, Jr.
Ms. Louise Pinckernell
Rev. Dr. Tyrone Pitts
Ms. Brenna C. Plesich
Posner-Wallace Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Potter
Ambassador Phyllis M. Powers
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. 
Pravlik
Preferred Income Partners 
IV Dist Account
Capt. and Mrs. John H. 
Preisel, Jr.
Mr. Brian Prindle
Ms. Emily H. Proctor
Providence Health Foundation
Lt. and Mrs. Dennis Pryor
Ms. Mary Catharine Puskar
Mr. Michael J. Quigley
Mr. Thomas J. Raburn
Ms. Nancy Racette
Ms. Carolyn Racich
Mr. and Mrs. John C. 
Rahming
Mrs. Roz Rakoff
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas A. 
Rakowski
Mrs. Marilyn Ramey
Mr. Edward H. Rankin
Mr. and Mrs. Steven L. 
Rearden
Mr. William J. Redlin
ReedSmith

Music filled the air at the Capital Caring 
Halquist Center, thanks to the Mosaic 
Harmony Choir.



NEIGHBORS
continued 
Dr. and Mrs. Robert L. Reid
Mr. Cornelius J. Reidy
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis J. Reilly
Mr. John M. Reilly
Ms. Christine Reimers
Mr. Arthur F. Reinhardt
Mr. and Mrs. Daryl Reinke
Restaurant Association 
Metropolitan Washington
Resurrection Evangelical 
Lutheran Church
The Reverend Carolyn 
S. Richar and Mr. David 
Dieselhorst
Mrs. Carolyn A. Rieth
Ms. Barbara J. Ritter
Mr. and Mrs. Keith B. Ritter
Mrs. Jacquelyn M. Rizzo
Ms. Julia Robbins
Ms. E. B. Hendry Robinson
Mr. Edgar L. Robinson
Mr. Edward M. Robinson
Ms. Kay Robinson
Ms. Kirsten J. Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. 
Robinson
Mr. William Q. Robinson
Dr. Ann Rochmis and  
Dr. Paul G. Rochmis
Mr. and Mrs. A. D. Rodgers III
Mr. Michael Rodis
Mr. David Rodriguez
Mr. Robert A. Rodriguez
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Roe

Mr. James F. Rogers
Mrs. Sherrand L. Romyn
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Roper
Mr. and Mrs. David C. 
Roseman
Dr. Faye Rosenbaum
Ms. Sharon E. Rosendhal
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn H. 
Rosenthal
Mr. and Mrs. Paul S. 
Rosenzweig
Ms. Simone E. Ross
Ms. Gale Rossides
Mr. Mark N. Roth
Mr. and Mrs. James  
Michael Rowe
Roxbury Mills, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. 
Rudisill III
Mr. Erastus Ruga
Mr. Harrison Russell
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth A. Ryan
Ms. Margaret L. Ryan
Mrs. Ellen D. Rydell
Mr. George S. Saad
Mrs. Juliet A. Sablosky
Mr. Tom O. Sachs
Mr. Robert R. Saenz
Mrs. Sawsan Said-Hanna
Ms. Lucy Sale
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald P. 
Salerno
Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Scala
Mrs. Andrea Scamardo
Mr. Pete T. Scamardo
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. 
Scarano

Ms. Elizabeth Scheiman
Mr. Franklin R. Scherf
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. 
Schimmel
Ms. Susan E. Schruth
Mr. David Schuster
Mr. Richard Schwartzbard
Mrs. Wencke C. Schweizer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Scott
Mrs. Cornelia Scruggs
Mr. and Mrs. Richard T. Scully
Mr. and Mrs. Martin F. 
Sedlazek
Ms. Eva M. Serina
SES Government Solutions
Mrs. Reita Shaw
Sheets Smith  
Wealth Management
Mr. and Mrs. Richard S. W. 
Shepard
Ms. Warene Sheridan
Mrs. Margaret Sherry
Mr. and Mrs. J. Robert 
Sherwood, Jr.
Mrs. Mildred L. Shiver
Ms. Callie E. Shosho
Mrs. Ronda J. Simms
Mrs. Ruth S. Simon
Mrs. Sonya Singer 
Livingston
Mrs. Helene V. Sirpis
Mr. and Mrs. William P. 
Skinner
Ms. Marianne Sloan
Dr. Bruce M. Smith and  
Dr. Nancy D. Smith
Ms. Deborah R. G. Smith

Mr. Robbie L. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Smith
Mr. Stephen M. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace W. 
Snider
Mr. John L. Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. 
Solomon
Southern Pride Services, Inc.
Mr. Louis E. Spector
Mr. Robert F. Spillane
St. John’s Episcopal Church
Mr. John P. Stalvey
Mr. L. Bradley Stanford
Mrs. Jane M. Starkey
Mr. and Mrs. Ezra L. Stern
Ms. Krista J. Stewart
Stohlman Automotive 
Company, Inc.

Mr. Robert G. Stowbridge
Ms. Catherine (Kay) B. 
Stowers
Ms. Patricia M. Stringer
Ms. Ursula H. Struchen
Mrs. Mary Jo Smith Suchter
Mrs. Mary Sullivan
Mrs. Carole M. Summer
Ms. Kathy Swayze
Ms. Anna Swenson
Ms. Ruth L. Swim
Sylvan Learning Center
Mr. Jack K. Tarr
Mr. and Mrs. David H. Taylor
Mr. John E. “Jack” Taylor
Mr. Jeffrey P. Telgarsky

Dr. Cameron Muir, EVP, Quality & 
Access, and Chief Medical Officer, helps 
raise funds during Capital Caring’s “Do 
More 24” online fundraiser.
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Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Terwilliger
The Community Foundation for 
Northern Virginia
The Community Foundation for the 
National Capital Region
The Ed and Andy Smith Fund
The Greater Cincinnati Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Carol M. Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Henry I. Thomas
Mr. James Thomas
Ms. Reesie A. Thomas
Ms. Kristen Thomaselli
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Thompson
Mr. Clifford P. Thorne and Mr. 
Stephen Stacey
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan E. Tielking
Ms. Carol J. Tienken
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Tinsley
Mr. and Mrs. Scot Townshend
Mrs. Vicki Trace
Ms. Nadine M. Tronick
Mr. Keith G. True
Ms. Martha L. Trunk
Mr. and Mrs. George Tsempales
Mrs. Anh-Huong T. Tu
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon A. Tubbs
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin G. Tucker
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Tuohig
Ms. Kathryn Turner
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. Tuttle
Ms. Karen M. Tyner
Unitarian Universalist Church 
Reston
United Health Group
Mr. and Mrs. Gerhard Urban
Mr. James M. Van Duesen

Mrs. Roberta K. Van Haeften
K. Van Zec
Dr. John C. Vance
Vanguard Charitable Endowment 
Program  
The Timothy O’Hara Charitable 
Fund 
Ms. Francine Vannicola
Mr. Joseph M. Vaughan
Mr. James J. Vecchiarelli
Mr. Frank J. Velesz, Jr.
Venable Foundation
Ms. Frances L. Ventis
Ms. Lois J. Vinci
Vineyard Vines Retail LLC
Ms. Christine Vorholt
Ms. Cyndie Wagenhauser
Mr. and Mrs. Calvin C. Wagner
Mr. Howard L. Wagner
Ms. Kathleen Wagner
Ms. Patricia M. Wagner
Mr. Todd Wagner
Mr. Gary Waitschies
Mr. and Mrs. Charles P. Wales
Ms. Joy Walker
Ms. Susan B. Wallace
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard L. Walmsley
Mr. Richard Walters
Mr. and Mrs. David Ward
Mr. and Mrs. Edward F. Ward, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank S. Ward
Col. Norman E. Ward, Jr., USA 
(Ret.)
Mrs. Ronni Ward
Ms. Elizabeth Warne
Warner Baptist Church

Ms. Ann M. Warren
Washington Farm United Methodist 
Church
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard C. Waters, Jr.
Mr. Richard Weaver
Ms. Angela Webb
Mrs. Nancy B. Webster
Mr. Lincoln D. Weed
Mr. Seth Weise
Wells Fargo Community Support 
Campaign
Mr. and Mrs. Stafford Wells
Ms. Jade C. West
Ms. Cynthia E. Westlund
Mr. and Mrs. M. Dennis Wharton
Mrs. Toni C. Wheaton
Mrs. Kathleen M. White
Mr. John E. Whitely, Jr.
Mrs. Jane B. Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Williams
Mr. Rance R. Willis
Ms. Nancy L. Wilson
Mr. and Mrs. Fred B. Wirth
Ms. Gretchen M. Wolfinger
Mr. Brian Wood
Dr. Dar Sessions Wood
Mr. and Mrs. James Wood
World of Hope Golf Classic Olam 
Tikvah
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Kelly Wright
Henry and Roberta Wulf
Ms. Mara Yachnin
Dr. and Mrs. Lowell H. Yamasaki
Mr. John M. Yeatman
Ms. Francine F. York
Mr. and Mrs. Byron T. York

Mrs. Kristine Young
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Yurow
Mrs. Sarah J. Zeigler
Mr. Jeffrey Zell
Mr. Paul N. Zierk
Mrs. Joyce G. Zucker
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Zuellig
Mr. and Mrs. George R. Zug

We wish to thank the 
thousands of donors who 
make every dollar count in 
our service to patients and 
families.

Capital Caring regrets the 
incorrect spelling of any 
name(s). Please call the 
Resource Development office 
at 703-531-2380 with  
any corrections.
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POINT OF HOPE CAMPS 
Capital Caring’s Point of 
Hope camps bring together 
children from families who 
have suffered the loss of a 
loved one and help the kids 
process grief and learn new 
coping skills.
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Capital 
Caring in 
the news

A major part of our communications strategy throughout 
2016 was focused on (1) building awareness of the importance 
of hospice care for all those who need it, and (2) positioning 
Capital Caring as the leading provider of these services 
throughout the mid-Atlantic region.
We accomplished this by developing and enhancing our relationships with reporters 
throughout our service area and were successful in securing great media coverage – 
in both print and television sources. In August, NOVA Dog magazine told its readers 
about the launch of Capital Caring’s Pet Peace of Mind® program, which we were 
thrilled to roll out to all our neighborhood offices in 2016. Then in November, 
Malene Davis published an op-ed in The Hill newspaper that coincided with the 
occurrence of National Hospice and Palliative Care Month. She called hospice “the 
best-kept secret” in healthcare and described the impact the Medicare Hospice 
Benefit has had since the early 1980s on increasing access to quality end-of-life care 
for all who need it.

And finally, in late December, Washington’s local NBC television affiliate aired a 
story about a young mother receiving care from Capital Caring. The mother, Karla 
Vazquez, wanted to make sure her children had warm winter coats for Christmas, 
and the local volunteers in our Arlington neighborhood responded with an 
overwhelming outpouring of support. The family received coats, hats, scarves, and 
gloves, as well as gift cards and cash to help them cover their household expenses. 
We are incredibly grateful to all the volunteers who came together to support a 
member of their community, and we are honored to have been able to share Karla’s 
story with NBC viewers.

Bisou and Hope, two dogs cared for through Capital Caring’s Pet Peace of Mind 
Program, as featured in NOVA Dog Magazine.
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REVENUE
Net patient service revenue	 $85,835,785
Private contributions, gifts & grants	 $5,398,398
Net assets released from restrictions	 $99,966
Net investment income	 $1,123,012
Other income	 $122,147

TOTAL REVENUE	 $92,579,308
Additional restricted contributions	 $294,136

EXPENSES
Patient care	 $80,987,602 
General & administrative	 $7,991,719
Fundraising	 $2,336,163

TOTAL EXPENSES	 $91,315,484
Results of unrestricted operations	 $1,263,824

WHERE DOLLARS COME FROM

WHERE DOLLARS GO

2016 year in review
 5.94% CONTRIBUTIONS

 1.34% OTHER INCOME

 8.75% GENERAL & ADMINISTRATIVE
 2.56% FUNDRAISING

  92.72%
INSURANCE  

REIMBURSEMENT

  88.69%
HOSPICE & PALLIATIVE CARE
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Capital Caring is a 
community-based, 501 (c)
(3), not-for-profit organi-
zation. Our mission is to 
simply improve care for 
those facing life-limiting 
illness through direct 
support of patients and 
their families, public 
education, and public 
advocacy.

To learn more about  
Capital Caring, visit 
CAPITALCARING.ORG.

To request care, please call
1-800-869-2136.

Capital Caring’s Annual  
Report is a publication for 
friends and supporters. It 
is published yearly and is 
available at no charge. If you 
would like additional copies, 
please contact our Resource 
Development Department at 
703-531-6209.

PUBLISHER
Malene Davis

EDITORS
Sally Mallison

Mat Gulick

DESIGN
Hunt Smith Design

2017 BOARD  
OF TRUSTEES
Tom Koutsoumpas, Chair 
National Partnership for 
Hospice Innovation

Healthsperien

Dan D’Agostino, Jr., 
Treasurer 
CapitalSource

Vera C. Dvorak, MD 
Inova Medical Group

Loring S. Flint, MD 
Inova Medical Group

Sue Hargreaves 
Lisner-Louise-Dickson-Hurt 
Home

Rev. Dr. Tyrone Pitts 
Progressive National Baptist 
Convention, Inc.

Kim Lerew 
West Virginia Caring  
Board of Directors

Jeffrey L. Godwin 
Saint Vincent College

Malene Davis 
President and CEO

Members of Capital Caring’s 2016 Board of Trustees pose for a photo during the Passion for Caring Gala. 
Pictured are (left to right): Rev. Dr. Tyrone Pitts, Len Adler, Vera C. Dvorak, MD, Lynn Mento, Malene Davis, 
Tom Koutsoumpas, and Loring S. Flint, MD. Not pictured: Dan D’Agostino, Jr., and Sue Hargreaves.



2900 Telestar Court  ·  Falls Church, VA  22042

LOCATIONS
MARYLAND
1801 McCormick Drive 
Suite 180  
Largo, MD  20774 

WASHINGTON, DC
50 F Street, NW  
Suite 3300  
Washington, DC  20001

VIRGINIA
Aldie, VA
24419 Millstream Drive 
Aldie, VA  20105 

Alexandria, VA
5845 Richmond Highway 
Suite 150  
Alexandria, VA  22303

Arlington, VA
950 North Glebe Road 
Suite 500  
Arlington, VA  22203

Falls Church, VA
2900 Telestar Court  
Falls Church, VA  22042

Fredericksburg, VA
111 Old Greenwich Drive 
Fredericksburg, VA  22408

Richmond, VA 
10800 Midlothian Turnpike
East Entrance, Suite 150
Richmond, VA  23235

INPATIENT  
CENTERS
CAPITAL CARING 
HALQUIST CENTER
Arlington, VA
4715 15th Street North 
Arlington, VA  22205

CAPITAL CARING  
ADLER CENTER
Aldie, VA
24419 Millstream Drive 
Aldie, VA  20105

CAPITAL CARING CENTER
Washington, DC
Providence Hospital  
1150 Varnum Street NE
Washington, DC  20017

CAPITAL CARING CENTER
Greenbelt, MD
9885 Greenbelt Road  
3rd Floor
Lanham, MD  20706

JOIN OUR ONLINE  
COMMUNITY
Download Capital Caring’s  
app on Google Play or 
iTunes.

   /CAPITALCARING
   /CAPITALCARING

Learn more about our 
programs, as well as  
how you can donate or 
volunteer, by visiting us at 
CAPITALCARING.ORG.
TOLL-FREE: 1-800-869-2136

WASHINGTON, DC

MARYLAND
COUNTIES

Prince George’s

VIRGINIA
COUNTIES

Amelia
Arlington
Brunswick
Buckingham
Caroline
Charles City
Chesterfield
Cumberland
Dinwiddie
Fairfax
Fauquier
Fluvanna
Goochland
Greensville
Hanover

CITIES 

Alexandria
Colonial Heights
Emporia
Fairfax
Hopewell
Petersburg
Richmond

Henrico
King George
King William
Loudoun
Louisa
Lunenburg
New Kent
Nottoway
Orange
Powhatan
Prince Edward
Prince George
Prince William
Spotsylvania
Stafford

MARYLAND

VIRGINIA

IF YOUR CONTACT 
INFORMATION OR  
MAIL PREFERENCES 
HAVE CHANGED,
please notify us at  
stewardship@
capitalcaring.org or 
703-531-6209. Thank you!


